COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

Date:

June 14, 2013
To:
Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

From:
Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation 

Subject:
Congestion Mitigation Air Quality (CMAQ) Grants Submitted by the Department of Transportation
POLICY

This report is informational.  

BACKGROUND

In April of 2013, the State of Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) provided updated application guidance and notice of the 2014 to 2018 CMAQ program.  Milwaukee County has successfully applied for, and received, CMAQ grants in the past for various transit and transportation services related projects.  The Department of Transportation has submitted ten CMAQ applications, six for transit and four for transportation services related projects prior to the June 14, 2013 deadline.  These ten projects have been chosen based on their eligibility for CMAQ program funding.  

It should be noted that the Milwaukee Urbanized Area is now in attainment with federal air quality standards.  For the 2014 to 2018 funding program, the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) has clarified that CMAQ funding must be utilized only in Wisconsin counties that are currently or historic non-attainment or maintenance areas. 

The listing of projects is as follows:
Transit Projects
· Green Line (Bayshore to Airport) third year of funding requested

· Blue Line (Fond du Lac Ave. to National Ave.) third year of funding requested

· Red Line (Capital Avenue) third year of funding requested

· Route 27 Express Bus (27th Street) – New Express Bus Route

· Route 10/30 Express Bus (Wisconsin Avenue to UWM) – New Express Bus Route

· Bus Replacement – Funding requested beginning in 2015 for bus replacement through 2018.

Transportation Service Projects

· Rawson Avenue at Forest Home Avenue – adding a left turn lane

· Beloit Road at 112th Street – adding turning lanes to improve traffic movement.
· Good Hope Road from 99th to Port Washington Road – adaptive traffic signal system 

· South 76th Street and West Layton Avenue – adaptive traffic signal system

The County’s current request exceeds the amount of program dollars available within the CMAQ program; therefore, it is highly unlikely that all projects will receive funding.  Consistent with past practice, once the Department is made aware of selected projects by WisDOT, a report and resolution will be provided requesting acceptance of the awarded projects.  The acceptance will not bind the county financially; all project funding will be done in the appropriate budget, or by fund transfer process.  The Department expects to be notification of selected projects later in the year.  
RECOMMENDATION

No recommendation is required at this time.
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